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Program	Update	
At	our	last	meeting	on	March	5,	which	was	pre-Covid-19,	we	presented	a	timeline	that	showed	an	
expected	JFK	Redevelopment	environmental	assessment	approval	in	Q1	or	Q2	2020.	We	received	
the	Record	of	Decision/Finding	of	No	Significant	Impact	from	the	FAA	on	April	21.	A	notice	of	
availability	was	published	in	local	newspapers	and	sent	to	the	Advisory	Council	on	April	24.	That	is	
good	news.	It	means	that	these	projects	may	proceed,	from	a	legal,	regulatory	point	of	view.	
		
Also	during	that	March	5th	meeting,	we	announced	that	two	of	the	JFK	Redevelopment	terminal	
deals	were	expected	to	close	in	Q2	2020,	with	construction	starting	shortly	thereafter.	But	within	
days	of	that	meeting,	as	we	all	know,	the	Covid-19	crisis	struck	the	region,	the	nation,	and	the	
world.	We	are	now	at	the	end	of	the	second	quarter,	and	neither	of	those	two	terminal	deals	have	
closed	yet.	At	this	time,	we	are	uncertain	when	they	will	close.	The	coronavirus	has	had	a	
devastating	impact	on	the	entire	aviation	industry	and	the	Port	Authority.	The	agency’s	revenues	
have	fallen	precipitously	due	to	dramatic	declines	in	passenger	volume	across	all	our	facilities	–	
airports,	bridges	&	tunnels,	PATH,	etc.	Due	to	the	impacts	of	the	pandemic,	the	Port	Authority’s	
entire	capital	plan	is	under	review.	Any	project	that	was	not	already	under	construction	before	
Covid-19	is	being	reevaluated.	The	impact	of	the	Covid	crisis	has	also	affected	the	business	plans	of	
each	project.	The	Port	Authority	is	in	discussion	with	each	of	the	developers	about	the	internal	
dynamics	of	each	project.	Additionally,	the	Port	Authority	is	seeking	federal	assistance	to	help	
stabilize	agency	finances,	in	ways	that	would	bolster	the	agency’s	ability	to	keep	capital	projects	
moving	forward.	We	are	working	with	the	NY	&	NJ	congressional	delegation	and	stakeholders	
across	the	region	to	secure	$3	billion	in	direct	federal	funding.	Congressman	Meeks	is	a	strong	
supporter	of	these	efforts,	and	we	are	grateful	to	him.	We	will	keep	the	Advisory	Council	up-to-date	
about	the	projects	in	the	JFK	Redevelopment	program	as	the	agency	goes	through	its	review.	
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Round 1 Community Initiatives Update 
 
Ø CAO -Rockaways Career Center in partnership 

with RDRC 
 
Ø Office of Second Chance Employment 
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